The local village magazine just for Us!
Eaton Bray, Edlesborough, Northall & Dagnall
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Midweek fixed price lunch
Monday to Friday 11.30am til 2.30pm

Great traditional pub dishes
1 course £6.50 : 2 course £10 : 3 course £13.50

Try our
Air conditioned
restaurant

JA2Z AT
THE WHITE HORSE
1°" SUNDAY EACH MONTH
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Kindly Note
If the event you wish to advertise falls in the first week of the month, it is
advisable to get the details into Focus a month earlier. The magazines are
not delivered from the printers until the first of the month, therefore it takes
a few days for them all to be circulated throughout the village.
& Editors

Village Hall Bookings
To book your local village hall for an event please contact the following:
Northall: Lorna Cubbage Tel: 01525 220361
Eaton Bray: Norman Lee Tel: 01525 222831
Dagnall: Elizabeth Coates Tel: 01442 842550
Edlesborough Memorial Hall: Penny Pataky, Tel: 01525 229358

Police Contact Numbers...
making neighbourhoods safer together
General Assistance (Recommended Number): 101 Emergency: 999
Bedfordshire Police (Eaton Bray)
Leighton Buzzard Police Station/Kathryn Horgan: 01582 473411
Typetalk: 18001 01582 473418
Email: LPT.LeightonBuzzardLinslade&Rural@bedfordshire.pnn.police.uk
Thames Valley Police (Edlesborough, Dagnall & Northall)
PCSO Jackie Dodson Mobile: 07800 703 524
Email: NHPT @thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk

3



\Village 20151

Weekly

Mon-Fri Eaton Bray Pre-school, Eaton Bray Lower School, 01525 220468

(term time)

Mon-Fri Dagnall Under 5’s, Dagnall Village Hall, 9.15am - 12.15pm, Mrs Ann Tobin 07816

(term time) 358342

Mon-Fri Edlesborough Pre-School, Edlesborough School, 01525 220431

(term time) manager@edlesborough.bucks.sch.uk

Mon-Thu Totternhoe Pre-school, mornings, Totternhoe Lower School, Michelle Urbanowicz on

(term time) 01582 668841

Mondays Pilates, 10.45am, St.Giles Church Hall, Totternhoe, Lisa: 07799 893489

Mondays 2nd Eaton Bray Brownies, girls 7-10 years, Edleshorough Memorial Hall, 6 - 7.30pm,

(term time) Contact Sandra Counsell 07979 521900

Mondays Dagnall Community Choir, All Saints Church 7.45 — 9.45pm

Mondays Weight Watchers, 7pm, Eaton Bray Village Hall

Mondays Movement and exercise classes with a dance flavour, Northall Village hall 2-3.30.

(term time) Contact Jan 01442 864271.

Mondays Curtain Call Youth Theatre 5-7.30pm, Eaton Bray Village Hall, Gavyn 01525 220525

Mondays Curtain Call Theatre Group - 7:30-10:30pm Eaton Bray Village Hall, Sheila -
sdtwinkletoes@yahoo.co.uk

Mondays KFPA ISTD Classical Ballet classes, 3+yrs, 4.15pm, Edlesbrough Memorial Hall,
www.kfpa.co.uk

Tuesdays Line Dancing, 1.30-3p.m., Eaton Bray Village Hall, Lyn Stubbs 220731

Tuesdays Pilates, 10-11am, Eaton Bray Village Hall, Nicky Roussou 07861 162680

Tuesdays Totternhoe Baby & Toddler Group, 9.30-11.30am, St. Giles Church Hall, Ruth Allen,

01525 222468 or 07796 265174 or email ruthallen002@gmail.com

Tuesdays Northall Baby & Toddler Group, 9:30-11:30am, (open in the Summer School Holidays)
Northall Village Hall, Stacey Richmond 01525 222999/07957 607592

Tuesdays Tap & Ballet Classes, JoAnn Latus School of Dance, 4-8pm, Eaton Bray Village Hall,
01582 620576

Tuesdays Circuit Training - Edlesborough School Hall, 7-8pm - www.simplesfitness.com

Tuesdays Coffee Morning, Bring & Buy, Table Top Sale, 10-12noon, Salvation Army Hall,

Fortnightly Booth Place, Eaton Bray

Weds Cheeky Monkeys Under 5°s playtime, 1pm - 2.45pm, Eaton Bray Village Hall, contact

(term time) Rachel on 07789 760007
Wednesdays  Pilates, 7.15pm, Northall Village Hall, Lisa: 07799 893489

Wednesdays  Egyptian Dance Class, 7.30-8.45pm at Eaton Bray Village Hall. Contact: Soraya on
07976 964316 for more details

Wednesdays  Northall & District Age Concern Wednesday Club, 10am - 3pm, Northall Village Hall,
Contact Anna on 07854 230243

Wednesdays  Dynamic Yoga 6.30-7.30pm £5 Eaton Bray Coffee Tavern Keira 07936 693696

Thursdays Yoga, Northall Village Hall, 11.30am-1pm 01525 377542

Thursdays Baby & Toddler Group, Salvation Army Hall, Booth Place, Eaton Bray, 9.30-11.30am

Thursdays Keep Fit, Edlesborough School, 8pm Tel: 01582 668735

Thursdays Jazzercise, 9.30-10.30am, Eaton Bray Village Hall, Angela Veryard, 01525 715208

Thursdays KFPA Street dance classes 4+yrs 4pm, Edlesborough Memorial Hall, www.kfpa.co.uk

Thursdays Box-Fit - 7:30 - 8:30pm, Eaton Bray Village Hall - www.simplesfitness.com

Thursdays Central Bedfordshire Children’s Centres’ Toy Library, 9-9.45am, Eaton Bray (School

Fortnightly Lane) Public Car Park

Fridays Keep Fit class, Edesborough Mermorial Hall 10 - 11am

Fridays Tap & Ballet Classes, JoAnn Latus School of Dance, 4-8pm, Eaton Bray Village Hall,
01582 620576

Fridays “Little Luvvies” baby ballet classes 10am-11.30am. Contact Emma Whittemore on

(term time) 01525 376124
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Fridays
(term time)
Saturdays

Saturdays
Saturdays
Sundays

Monthly
1st Monday
1st Monday

1st & 3rd Tuesday

1st Saturday

1st Sunday

2nd & 4th Tuesday
2nd Tuesday

2nd Tuesday
2nd Wednesday
2nd Wednesday
2nd Thursday
2nd Saturday

3rd Thursday
3rd Sunday
Last Saturday

Kids Club 6:00pm to 7:00pm Grace Baptist Church, Edlesborough (across from
the post office)

Jazzercise, 9.30-10.30am, Eaton Bray Village Hall, Angela Veryard, 01525 715208
Drama Class for Children, 10.35am-12.35pm, Eaton Bray Village Hall, Claire
Casey, 07792 508591

KFPA Musical Theatre classes 4+yrs www.kfpa.co.uk, 10am, Edlesborough
Memorial Hall

Sundays Worship at 11:00am and 6:30 pm Grace Baptist Church, Edlesborough
(across from the post office) Barry 01525 229610 or Peter 01525 221048

Eaton Bray Parish Council Meeting,7.30pm, The Coffee Tavern

Eaton Bray W.l. Meeting, 7.30pm. Eaton Bray Methodist Church Hall. Contact
Barbara Collier on 01525 221401

Dunstable & District Orbit (social and charitable) Club meet at Dunstable Rughy
Club at 8pm. For details contact 01525 222441 or 01582 755147

St. Mary’s church, Eaton Bray Coffee Morning & Plant Sale, 10am - 12 noon
May to September, St Mary’s Church, Edlesborough Open Day, 2-5pm

TOTS, St Mary’s, Eaton Bray, 2pm

Dunstable & District Local History Society meeting, 7.45pm, Methodist Church
Hall, Dunstable (opposite Wilkinson)

Edlesborough W.1. Meeting, 7.30 pm, Edlesborough Memorial Hall

St.Mary’s Ladies Guild, 2pm, St.Mary’s, Eaton Bray

Eaton Bray & Edleshorough Lions Club, 7.30pm, The Coffee Tavern

CAMEO Coffee, tea & chat, 10am-12noon, Edlesborough Methodist Church

Workshops Dynamic Yoga 9.30-11am £10 Eaton Bray Coffee Tavern Keira 07936
693696

Edlesborough Parish Council Meeting, 7.30pm, Memorial Hall
Lunch club 11.30 to 2.00pm, Eaton Bray Village Hall, Chris Hewitt 222288
Coffee Morning, 10-12 noon, Edlesborough Methodist Church

Other Regular Events

4th
9th

10th
20th

26th

Beds Area Narrow Gauge Model Railway Club Meeting, 11.30am-4.30pm, Eaton
Bray Village Hall

Leukemia Research Coffee Morning, 2 Dunstable Road, Dagnall 10.30 am. All
welcome.

Cafe Community, Eaton Bray Methodist Church, 11am-1pm

Dagnall Over Sixties, 2pm, Dagnall Village Hall, Bangers and Mash lunch
followed by an entertainment from “The Jolly Jazzers

ELF walk from Eaton Bray church, 9:30am

One Off/Annual/lrregular Events

10th
11th

15-17th

20th
24th

Quiz, Eaton Bray Village Hall, 7pm, Tickets £9, 01525 221411

The Great Edlesborough Fun Run, 10:30am, Edlesborough Green, Adults £10,
Children £5 07747 618825

Front Row presents Murdered to Death, 7:30pm, Eaton Bray Village Hall,
Tickets £7, 01525 222283

Edlesborough School Open Morning, 9:30-10:45am

Dagnall Community Choir in Concert, 7:30pm, £8, Box Office: 01525 220189

EDaN Community Transport
Peter Williams: 01442 842506




Vallag QN CtCES FOR SALE

Jupiter Flute
SFL -511E
Good working order wi_th box,
cleaners and Flute music book

Edlesborough School Tel: 07%2 111654
Open Morning

Tuesday 20th October
9.30 - 10.45 a.m. FOR SALE
Our Open Day gives us the_ Antique pine book shelf

opportunity to show prospective 5 shelves inc top
families our wonderful school and inches long

more importantly allow you to 41.5_ inc iah

experience the unique atmosphere at a7 -|nches hig
Edlesborough School. 7.5 inches width
No pre-booking for this event is £45

required
We look forward to seeing you

EATON BRAY PARISH COUNCIL

Please come and help to run your village
BECOME A PARISH COUNCILLOR

The Parish Council is nine members of the public

We come to each Parish Council Meeting in the Coffee Tavern on the
1 Monday of each month and spend on average around five hours each
month advising and helping to run our village.

Tel: 07734 111654

At present we have two vacancies - will YOU come and join us?
If yes, please contact the Parish Clerk

You can also view our website for more details

Heidi Head, Parish Clerk & RFO

Email: clerk@ebpc.co.uk - Telephone/Fax: 01525 221464 - Website: www.ebpc.co.uk
Office Hours: Tuesday/Thursday/Friday 09:30-13:30hrs [messages can be left on answerphone]




Carnivalfz 016

This year the Carnival Committee is Edlesborough School £150
delighted to be able to distribute £13,500 Expedition - Alex Matthews £100

to local good causes. A meeting was held Expedition - Emily Sanders £100

on 7th September at which the following Keech Hospice Care £150
distribution was made in line with the Luton, Dunstable & District

advertised procedure. We are very grateful Branch of Cats Protection £75

to all those people and businesses that Pitstone and lvinghoe Museum

have contributed to this record total. Society £100

St Mary's Fabric Fund £6,750  Police Charity Fund - Beds £150
Joss Searchlight £1,688  Police Charity Fund - Thames

Medical Detection Dogs £1,688 \Valley £150
1st E Bray & Edlesborough Riding for the disabled £150
Scout Group £200 Taskers Row Social Club £100
Appledown Rescue £80 Toddington Band £150
Cheeky Monkeys £100 Totternhoe Lower School £150
Curtain Call £120 Trees for Edlesborough Green  £150
Dagnall School £150 Carnival 2016

Dagnall Village Hall £150 We look forward to next year’s Carnival,
Downs Heart Group £100 which, as usual will be on the first Saturday
Dunstable Air Cadets £150 in July — that’s 2nd July — when the theme
Eaton Bray Methodist Church  £100 will be “Myths, Monsters & Magic”.
Eaton Bray Parish Council £125 The Committee is looking for someone to
Eaton Bray Play Equipment take charge of Road Closures and parking
Fund £150 — if you feel you could help with this
EB Academy £150 please speak to Gordon Gray on 01525

Edlesborough Parish Council ~ £125 220136.

Vacancy - Dagnall School

We are currently looking for a cleaner for our

school, to start with immediate effect. Hours can

be flexible, ie before or after school and will be 2

hours per day over 5 days, with a deep clean in the

holidays.

Dagnall School is a very small village school in
Buckinghamshire with 23 delightful pupils and a

lovely team of staff.

If you would be interested in joining the team, please give me a call
on the school office number 01442 842473 or email the office on
of fice@dagnall.bucks.sch.uk to arrange for a look around the school
and for an application form.

«Kathy Bovington, Dagnall School




Services at St Mary’s Church

10.00am — WORSHIP FOR EVERYONE a shorter, less formal service
for families. (For anyone wishing to attend a service where Holy
Communion is offered, there is a Family Communion at 10.30am at All
Saints’ Church, Dagnall, where visitors are assured of a warm welcome).

TOTS (Tots on Tuesdays) (2nd & 4th Tuesdays)

SUNDAYS: 8.00am  HOLY COMMUNION
10.00am PARISH SUNG HOLY COMMUNION
On Third Sunday of each month:
WEEK-DAYS:
Tuesday: 2.00pm
Wednesday: 10.00am  Holy Communion

EVERYONE WELCOME AT THESE SERVICES

NoudlowgEagRecipeliordOctober

Gammon with Lime and Ginger Salsa

per serving 207 kcal 2% fat

Ingredients

Gammon steak approx 100g

For Salsa

1 beef tomato diced

2 spring onions diced

zest and juice of 1 lime

1/2 teaspoon chopped fresh ginger
1 tablespoon chopped fresh chives
salt and freshly ground pepper

EatoniBrayy
As usual during the holiday season our
services have been shared with our fellow
Methodists in Edlesborough who gave us
a very warm welcome on two Sundays.
Our Cafe Worship on the second Sunday
in August was led by Richard Armiger who
reminded us that on the seventh day of
creation God rested and, in that same spirit,
the Bible encourages to set aside time for
relaxation and reflection. On the fourth
Sunday Joan Gregory made a welcome
return to our pulpit. Her talk was about
the Christian duty to be a “soldier of God’,
committed to the action and equipped with
the armour of Faith.
As part of our concern for issues of justice
across the world, we have been exploring

Method

1. Preheat grill to high

2. Trim any visible fat from gammon
steak, then grill for 20 minutes, turning it
regularly during cooking.

3 Meanwhile mix the salsa ingredients
together in a bowl. Pour into a saucepan
and heat.

4. Serve the gammon steak with the salsa
plus 150g boiled new potatoes (with
skins) and unlimited other vegetables.

MethodisgChurch!

the conflict between Israel and Palestine
by studying the book ‘Israeli apartheid’ by
Ben White, an independent professional
journalist. At our October and November
lunches we will be supporting the charity

‘Medical Aid for Palestinians’ and
increasing our awareness of the problems
in the region.

Dates for your Diary:
Café Community
Saturday 10th October 11am - 1pm
Saturday 14th November 11am - 1pm
There will be a Craft Stall with handiwork
at both these events.

Coffee Morning and Craft Sale

Saturday 5th December
10am - 12 midday




JASIPetterdinomiRevidiCoralie]

Vicar: Coralie McCluskey
The Vicarage, 11 High Street, Eaton Bray - Tel: 01525 220261
Honorary Assistant Priest: Revd John Heffer
Reader: Gordon Gray (220136)
Church Warden: Catherine Hayden (220527)
Email: admin@stmaryseatonbray.org.uk
www. stmaryseatonbray.org.uk
Seasons of mist and mellow fruitfulness,
close bosom friend of the maturing sun;
conspiring with him how to load and bless
with fruit the vines which round the thatch eaves run;
to bend with apples the moss’d cottage trees
and fill all fruit with ripeness to the core......
Autumn is with us and these few lines from John Keats poem Ode to Autumn seem
to sum up the beauty and the bounty of Autumn. The return of crisp days and cold
evenings remind us that we are on the verge of Winter but that’s no excuse to hibernate.
October is about long leafy walks, glorious colours and making the most of daylight
hours before the winter darkness descends.
Throughout the church year there are countless opportunities to celebrate the lives of
the saints. In October we have the opportunity-to remember 39 saints including;
St Francis of Assisi (1226), Edith Cavell (1915) who was executed by firing squad for
smuggling British soldiers from Belgium into Holland as well as protecting those who
worked with her and Luke the Evangelist who is believed to have been the author of
the Acts of the Apostles.
St Luke the Evangelist
The gospel that bears his name is a wonderful narrative of the life of Jesus from the
nativity to his death and resurrection. It is only in the gospel of Luke that the story of
Mary’s Annunciation, her visit to Elizabeth, the Magnificat, the Presentation and Jesus’
remaining in Jerusalem are told. Luke was a Gentile and his writing makes it clear that
the good news of salvation is for all, regardless of gender, social position or nationality.
If you are ever tempted to open the bible head for Luke’s version, it is a good read and
the most accessible.
St Mary’s Memorial Service October 25th at 3pm
This year we will once again be holding an afternoon Memorial Service rather than
the traditional All Souls Service. The service will be a mix of music, readings, prayer
and silence as we remember family and friends who are no longer with us. There
will an opportunity to light a candle in remembrance and after the service have a cup
of tea and cake. The list, for names of those
you wish to be remembered, will be available in
the church, 1 will also pray for them at Evening
Prayer (5pm) on All Soul’s Day, Monday 2nd
November - you are welcome to join me for that
quiet time.
9



JoinjtheJAdyventune!

Your local group needs you................
All Scouting sections in the 1st Eaton
Bray and Edlesborough Scout Group have
exciting and varied programmes in place
giving young people fun & challenging
opportunities in Scouting over the next
term and beyond.

Do you want to be part of our adventure?
Visit the Scouting website for more
information http://scouts.org.uk/get-
involved.

As it says on our website, you don’t have
to be an adventurer like Bear Grylls to get
involved with Scouting.

We are always looking for members,

leaders, supporters and committee
members and you might just have what it
takes.

\olunteering with us is easy and flexible,
there is bound to be a role you can play,
and no matter how you get involved, we'll
make sure you're properly trained and
supported.

We are immediately recruiting for a Group
Secretary and a Leader to help with the
Scouts.

If you feel you could help — please get in
touch.

1st Eaton Bray & Edlesborough Scout
Group ebescouts@cplus.co.uk

DagnallfComimunity;

During the summer months

we have been learning a

variety of new music to add to
our ever expanding repertoire, in preparation
for the choirs Autumn Concert in Eaton Bray
Village Hall on October 24th.
One of the selected pieces of music
has expanded our understanding (or
misunderstanding) of the  American
language, another has us singing in German
and a further addition has us singing in
Italian. Add to this the music we sing in Latin
means we are now musically conversant in
five languages (including English), although
I doubt very much it would be helpful to
arrive at an airport in Italy or Germany with
this ability! To those who are curious of the
American language let’s just draw a veil over
it. It’s safer that way.
The Monday evenings spent in the Church
at Dagnall during the summer have been
wonderful. The weather has been good to
us and the views over the fields towards
Ashridge as the sun goes down are
spectacular, as will be our renditions of the
music learnt.

Please do come along on the 24th October
to support your local Community Choir.
It has members from all the four villages
and beyond and even, if | say so myself,
the standard of musical performance is
satisfyingly high and we want to share this
with you.

We were also able to enjoy superb summer
weather for the choir’s family barbeque.
The food was excellent (thanks to our
cooks), boules was played competitively
by a number of members, we had a jig or
two (that’s a dance not a carriage) and had a
thoroughly good time. | am looking forward
to next year’s barbeque already.

We will also be presenting two Christmas
Carol concerts on Sunday 13th December
at Dagnall Village Hall, one at 2.30pm
when the emphasis will be on children with
Father Christmas, hopefully paying us a
visit, and a further concert at 5.30pm. This
should enable us to fit in all those who wish
to attend, as last year we did have a bit of
a squeeze. These are free concerts and all
will be made welcome. Further details as to
obtaining tickets will be published later.

10



UNICORN WINDOWS LTD

“WHERE QUALITY & SERVICE ARE NOT A MYTH”

www.unicornwindows.co.uk

Tel: 01525 854272

Unit 3 Youngs Industrial Estate, Stanbridge Road, Leighton Buzzard
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Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning

Professional & Local
All work guaranteed - not happy, don’t pay

Powerful equipment means drier much
guicker than other methods

100% Guaranteed no chemicals left in carpet
when dry therefore will not easily resoil
& perfectly safe for children & pets

Recommendations account for 90% of my work
Absolutely no hard sell
Telephone Colin for a Free Quote

DEEP-CLEAN
01525 851 811

www.deep-cleaners.co.uk
Email: colin@deep-cleaners.co.uk

EDLESBOROUGH SURGERY

11 Cow Lane Edlesborough
Enquiries - 01525 221630 Appointments - 01525 220333
www.edlesboroughsurgery.co.uk

Dr J R Bell, Dr Heather Counsell
Dr Tisha Patel
Dr Stephanie Johnston, Dr Kirsten Riemer

Friendly village Practice offering a wide range of health services including coils/implants,
minor surgery, travel advice, in house blood tests, on-line appointments and repeat
prescription ordering. Four Nurse Practitioners offering acute clinics with same day
appointments. Also, midwife, health visitors in attendance. Local District Nurse Service.
Long established training Practice with a rotation of qualified doctors.

EDLESBOROUGH PHARMACY
01525 223181

Pharmacist — Mitul Patel
Friendly reliable professional service at the pharmacy
All doctors/dentists/veterinary and hospital prescriptions dispensed
Professional advice always available
Herbal/Homeopathic products
Special Orders on request
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Barry Cato

Motor Repairs
Est. 1981
Servicing, repairs and MOT’s arranged
Workshop at:
r/o Norfolk House Farm, Harling Road
Eaton Bray, Dunstable, Beds, LU6 1QY
Tel: 01525 221681 (workshop)

07836 650015 (mobile)

Insurance Approved

30 Years Experience
Domestic & Commercial Security

Burglar Alarms
Redcare Monitored Systems
Intercoms
CCTV
Access Systems
Locks
Quality Installations — Competitive Prices

yaa

M-

Plumbing (;Bathrooms

City&se
Guilds

Qualified

® Full Bathrooms Installations inc Design, Supply, Tiling
® All General Plumbing work from : Leaking Showers
Dripping Taps @ Toilets not flushing ® Radiators @ Drains

Call Mark for a FREE no obligation quote 01525 220994
All work fully insured and guaranteed. 07842 653832

CERTIFICATE NO. NAC/G/2113

Free Surveys

SECURITY

01525 378222

Email: sales@aaasecurity.co.uk
www.aaasecurity.co.uk
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Dominic Woolcott
Painter & Decorator

m Internal & External
m Plastering & Coving
m Insurance Work

m 20 Years Experience
m Competitive Rates

For a professional job call:
01525 229682 or 07747 042879
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P. DYER ELECTRICAL

For all your Electrical & Testing & Inspection needs

Re-wires ® Decorative Lighting
Testing & Inspection ® PAT Testing
Security Systems/Lighting ® Fuse Boards

LED & Low Energy Lighting ® Fault Finding/Repairs

Fully insured, Part P registered, all work guaranteed.
Fast, friendly, reliable, local electrician. For a free,
no-obligation estimate, call Paul on:

Tel: 01525 222109
Mobile: 07850 682815

David John Harris

(Established 1992)

All Fencing Work ¢ All Gates © Paving * Patios
Driveways ¢ Shingle « Hedge Setting and Cutting
Grass Cutting * Turfing Specialist « Exterior
Painting Service * Sheds Small Building Work
Trees & Shrubs Supplied

Tel/Fax: 01525 221745
Mobile: 07889 143713

GYM &

TONIC

WANT TO GET FIT, HAVE A
HEALTHIER LIFESTYLE & IMPROVE
THE WAY YOU LOOK & FEEL?
The following can be provided in our
Gym in Edlesborough or in your home
* A Health & Fitness Consultation *

* Personal Training * Massage *

Ruth Anderson Dip. PT & ST, Member of: Inst of Sports
Therapists & Register of Nutritional Therapists

Tel:01525 223074 Mob:07812 163979
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Interior and Exterior

All work carried out to the
highest standard

01525 222764

call Max for a free estimate with no obligation
maxbro@btinternet.com

66 High Street , Eaton Bray, Nr Dunstable, Beds. LU6 2DP

01525 221252

www.highstreethair.co.uk

8 ﬂyﬁ Street Hair

Monday Closed
Tuesday 9 -6
VWednesday 9 -6

Thursday 9 -8
Friday 9 -8
Saturday o -5

A Professional modern salon, Providing
Quality hair & nails services for the whole family.

I

JESSICA
Find us on:
li facebook.
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think car, think..

smartAUT@®@GROUP

Established locally for over 10 years

Car servicing, M.O.T & repairs

Bodywork & maintenance

Mobile car body repairs

Accident & vandalism damage

Alloy wheels, scratches, dents, stone chips & scuffs
Fully equipped bodyshop & workshop

Complete diagnostic equipment

Dealer frained master technicians

Genvuine parts

Competitive pricing - up to 50% cheaper than main dealers!

£10 off with this advert

Work Guaranteed o Free Vehicle Collection & Delivery o Customer Pick-Up & Drop-Off

Callus on or visit
Units 17 & 18a, Icknield Way Farm, Tring Road, Eaton Bray, Dunstable LUé 2JX

pﬁ..'dg.!.

Catering For All Occasions

« Buffets, Dinners

« Christenings, Weddings, Funerals »

* Promotions & Business Lunches ¢
For Enquiries & Menu

Meadside Farm, 104 High Street,

Eaton Bray, Bedfordshire, LU6 2DP
Heating & Plumbling Services e 299178

Bathrooms, Design & Instalaton |
BRINKLOW
Electrical Contractor

Call Quts 4 Free Estimates Given 01525 220469
07860 781330

[]1525 1111 []7!]71 BA18 43 Pebblemoor

Edlesborough

Tiing & Heating ¢ Powerflushing 4 Taps 4 Leaks




Mark Janes Contracts

Felt Roofing - All Roofing Repairs
and Property Maintenance

FREE ESTIMATES

t: 01442 877528
m: 07841 343470

e: mark.janes3@btinternet.com
Established 25 years

Approved Contractor
for Local Authorities
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I have recently returned
from the 23rd World Scout
Jamboree in Japan and had
the most incredible time volunteering as a
member of the International Service Team.
The Jamboree involved over 35000 people
from about 150 countries all doing activities,
learning about each other’s cultures and
camping together for 2 weeks.

The participants had activities to do
and themes included culture (as well as
a culture day in which everyone wore
national dress and cooked traditional food),
global development, science, nature, water,
community and peace which involved a
visit to Hiroshima to learn about the events
of 1945, The activities were all run by IST
members such as myself and
the aims were to promote
peace, unity and harmony.
The participants who were
all aged between 14-18 are
the future and in teaching
them these values there is a
real possibility of making a
difference.

My specific roles included
helping in the Faith
and Belief zone where
participants could learn
about Faiths and Beliefs
from all across the world in

A picture from the opening
ceremony showing the beautiful
sunset and a few of the thousands
of scouts present

a safe environment. | also

helped in the subcamp

“Hakota” where my roles
included welcoming the Units, helping them
in day to day activities, distributing food,
cleaning the facilities and just ensuring that
the kids all had the best experience we could
possibly give them. A big factor in Japan
was the heat and making sure that everyone
stayed hydrated because the humidity and
temperature were very high which made
everything that little bit harder to do.
As well as working on camp we were given
the opportunity to travel. Before travelling
down to the Jamboree, the UK IST got
to explore Tokyo where we experienced
Earthquake simulators, saw a Sumo match
and climbed the Sky-
Tree building. Whilst at
the Jamboree we saw the
local towns and saw many
historic shrines and temples
as well as the more modern
karaoke bars!
I had an absolutely amazing
time and would like to
thank you all for your
support in getting me there,
the amount of people who
helped is incredible and I’m
so grateful for it.
#Gemma Johnson

Dagnaill Sixties)

Dagnall Over Sixties enjoyed an afternoon
of Bingo and tea in August.

On September 15th they visited Wyevale
Garden Centre at Bicester Avenue for lunch
in their private room, followed by a browse
around the centre and the selection of other
shops in the complex. Kensworth Over
Sixties joined us for this outing.

On October 20th we have our Bangers and
Mash lunch in the village hall, followed by
entertainment from "The Jolly Jazzers", a

regular visitor to Dagnall, much enjoyed by
our members.

Our November meeting on 17th in the
village hall includes speaker Hugh Grainger,
who will talk about the intriguing topic " Do
plants think?" This will be followed by tea
and raffle.

On December 15th we have our Xmas
Lunch. Carols, Crackers and Christmas
Parcels !I!
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Ifetteritolthe)Editors
Dear Editor,

I am writing in response to the letter submitted in the Aug/Sept issue of Focus because
there are a number of points made in this letter that need clarification:

1. The Parish Council did not turn down the opportunity for children to play football in
the village; Holman's Field and The Rye Recreation Ground have a_formal arrangement
for football that remains and was not in question. The only site in question was School
Lane Recreation Ground.

2. The use of School Lane Recreation Ground by the football teams had been vociferously
complained about at prior meetings by residents who lived nearby to this site. A subsequent
questionnaire submitted to 81 houses nearest to the ground elicited 12 responses; 6 residents
were against using the ground, 4 were in_favour and 2 were ambivalent.

3. Parishioners who attend the parish meeting have a 10 minute open forum to express their
concerns and direct any questions. Regular attendances show that, with time permitting,
parishioners have been asked to comment briefly and contribute to agenda items (though
strictly speaking the Parish Council are not obliged to do this).

In my experience most parish councillors have been only too willing to engage with any
concerns outside the monthly parish meeting. In addition the Parish Clerk, Heidi Head,
has always responded speedily to any questions that I have raised or correspondence I have
requested.

Members Zf the ®arish Council, most of whom have full time jobs, are volunteers and
without them Central Bedfordshire would represent the village and its affairs; with the
recently erected dog notices and the subsequent confusion they have caused this prospect
Sills me - and should fill you - with alarm. Though I appreciate that time constraints
can restrict reqular attendances at the Parish Council meetings I would urge villagers to
partake in attending to ensure an informed and accurate picture of village affairs.

&5 Ruth Archer
IEatonyBrayAWAIS

Deirdrea welcomed all the members and
handed out a birthday card to Elsie.

At this point the speaker for the evening,
Ruth Gill was introduced. Ruth talked the
members through 100 years of W.I. More on
this subject can be seen elsewhere in Focus.
The social time included a snack of delicious
sandwiches and cakes, catering by Patricia's
Cuisine.

Deirdrea then called for some sort of order
and took the members through the agenda
as follows. Everyone agreed that the Vintage
Garden Party held in the summer was a great
success, especially the Pimms and posh
nosh! At this event, each member was given a
shopping bag to commemorate the occasion,
which was the start of the celebrations for the

W.I. Centenary. Also the group
outing to Cambridge and W.I.
outing to the Cotswolds were enjoyed by all
who participated.
There will be a birthday dinner on the 9th
November at the Old Hunters Lodge at a cost
of £19, monies and choice of food needs to be
handed in at the October meeting. Members
were reminded of the Flower Festival that
took place in the Priory Church in Dunstable,
again to celebrate the Centenary. It was
agreed to provide a poppy wreath this year
and have a Christmas Charity collection.
Finally the Raffle was drawn and prizes were
won by Sally and Judy.
The speaker for October will be Tim Corkett,
a gardening volunteer.
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e tterdtolthe)Editor s

Dear Editor

We would like to thank, the contributor to the Aug/September edition of Focus, for their
recognition of the value of regular locally provided sport for our village youngsters, and
specifically for their support of organised football at the School Lane recreation park,

As a club, we were deeply saddened by the decision of the Parish Council to take away access
ffor training and matches for our younger teams at the park, At School Lane we were able
to develop our younger 5 and 7 a side teams for 7 to 10 year olds in organised training and
matches, an option that is now no longer available to us. Whilst we value and appreciate the
ongoing access to pitches at The Rye and Holman'’s field in the parish, these pitches support the
9 and 11 a-side formats for our older teams.

As such, we now have had to extend our pitch provision beyond local boundaries to Kensworth.
Hardly local;, with families travelling out of the village. Their Parish Council have welcomed
our all-inclusive sport for all approach, and actively encouraged us to use their green as an
alternative resource to boost our available playing areas. No spending money on surveys, no
lengthy votes, no consultation, just welcome support for the provision of sport for young people.
As a village club we always strive to be ‘good neighbours”, respecting the views of our local
Parish Councils and local residents. We recognise the issues that bad parking can cause and
note the recent School Lane residents’ survey results. Of 81 houses polled, 6 were against and
4 were in support of the club's use of the park, Hardly a landslide.

We do however take these views on-board and hope to continue to work with the Parish
Council in promoting careful driving and considerate parking - hopefully something we can do
alongside other regular users of the parR,

The councillors, [ike our coaches are volunteers, elected yes, but more importantly freely giving
of their time and often managing existing work commitments alongside parish matters. As such
we empathise with the community spirit with which they serve.

We will always support and engage in open, honest discussion and debate which is essential to
ensure all views are heard. Sadly this has not always been the case, as your previous contributor
expressed.

Having recently experienced a very different approach in Kensworth, here’s hoping that
working together we can replicate some of the same goodwill in the future within our own
Parish boundaries to the benefit of our local youngsters.

EB Lions AFC

JAMIES aintsAChurschYDagnall
Services in October 2015

Sun. 4th Oct.  9.00 am Eucharist
10.30 am Morning Service
Sun. 11th Oct. 10.30 am Morning Service
Sun. 18th Oct.  10.30 am Family Communion
Sun. 25th Oct.  10.30 am Family Service
Sun. 1st Nov.  3.00 pm United Service for the Festival of All Saints
Sunday School meets each Sunday at 10.30 am except when there is a Family Service
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Edlesborough CounciliNews!

Including Edlesborough, Dagnall and Northall

Allotments
Rent collection will take place in
Edlesborough Memorial Hall on Saturday
3rd October for Edlesborough & Northall
Allotments and at Dagnall Allotments on
Sunday 4th October. Rents Due: 20 pole
plot £36:00, 10 pole plot £18:00.
In order for the Parish Council to save on
administration expenses it would be very
much appreciated if tenants could pay
their rent on the specified date or arrange
for them to be sent to the Clerk at 15
Summerleys, Edlesborough, LU6 2HR
(cheques payable to “Edlesborough Parish
Council™).
Due to the high clerical costs involved
in collecting late allotment rents, the
Parish Council have introduced a £10 late
payment fee to be charged if full payment
is not received by the end of October 2015.
Any parishioner interested in taking on an
allotment should register their interest with
the Clerk.
Dogs on Dagnall Allotments
Following many complaints
aboutdogson Dagnallallotments
the Council reminds parishioners that All
dogs MUST be kept on a short lead whilst
on the allotments.
PLEASE
» DO NOT allow your dog to stray onto
the allotment plots.
» KEEP to the public footpath that runs
from Chestnut Close to Studham Lane.
DO NOT exercise your dogs on the
main path running from Main Road
South to Studham Lane — this is NOT a
public footpath and must not be used for
exercising dogs.

ENSURE you clean up after your dog.

Street Lights

Phase 1 of the Parish Councils new

streetlight program is now complete.
Northall now benefits from new

LED lights, also some faulty lights in
Edlesborough have been replaced with the
new lights. Phase 2 will include all Dagnall
lights and any other reported faulty lights
in Edlesb